Mr. Cy Sherman, Sports Editor, The Lincoln Star, Lincoln, Nebraska.

Dear Cyl

I saw your comment in the Sunday Lincoln Star and Journal of December 17.

Confidentially, the Saturday Evening Post is running an editorial in the December 23rd issue which comes out Wednesday, December 20, in which they discuss the Garden set-up. I do not know what it is going to contain, but I have an inkling that it will bear on the Garden situation.

It was interesting, wasn't it, that the 14 point margin was right in the middle. The gamblers got the money and the suckers paid the fiddler.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.